REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
                                                               AUGUST 3, 2022
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on August 3, 2022, at 6 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. Seth Behn attended by Zoom. There was 1 landowner in attendance.   

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of July 6, 2022; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

LIGHTING
	After discussion the Board agreed to move forward with the estimate presented from OUC for the installation of lighting along the canals on Dallas Blvd. and Oberly Pkwy.

SIDEWALK INSTALLATION – MEREDITH PARKWAY
	Mr. Way reported the installation of sidewalks along Meredith Pkwy. are still under construction and the project is going well.  

LAWNSHAPER CONTRACT APPROVAL
	After discussion the Board approved to extend the contact with Lawnshaper Inc. for mowing of medians and Bancroft Blvd. for Fiscal Year 2021-2022. 

BACKHOE PURCHASE CONSIDERATION
	The Board agreed to move forward with the purchase of a new CAT Backhoe with a delivery not expected until early 2023. 
     Mrs. Mullins will also review the use of the Aquatic Harvester and if it can be sold.

VACATE REQUEST SCOTT FISCHER 
	After discussion the Board agreed to vacate the 30’ Drainage Easement along the south side of 3A Block 1 Lot 81 Quinn Street.

VACATE REQUEST KIM LAUG
	After discussion the Board approved to vacate the 30’ Drainage Easement along the East side of 
Tr. 42 less W. 225’ Unit 2A Ortega Street.

			Meeting Adjourned 7:00 p.m.
